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AMILY FLOWERS: Thank you for the continued gifts of flowers for the Church. 

flower list at the back of Church Thank you. 

 Last week’s Offerings to the Parish: Total £620 15p   Thank you 
 

 
 

Items for the Bulletin can be left at the Presbytery or emailed to  michaelkujacz@hotmail.com  

by Wednesday evening as the Newsletter for inclusion the following Sunday is usually published 

Friday Morning.  

Signed Mass Cards can be obtained from Bridie Close, 44 Shawbrook Rd, during the week or on 

Sundays from the Bookstall (back of Church) or the Piety Stall (Parish Hall).   

 

Going into hospital? Or have a family member? Remember you should ask the ward staff to ask the 

chaplain team to visit. Fr. David Egan’s numbers are 07914285672 0r 0161 224 1895. 
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ST. BERNARD’S PARISH NEWSLETTER  

27th Sunday of Ordinary Time 
Sunday 5th October 2014 

October: Month of the Holy Rosary 
Parish Priest & Dean Mgr. Michael J Kujacz:    Assistant Fr. Michael Job  

Address St. Bernard’s R C Church, Burnage Lane, Manchester   M19 1DR   Telephone0161 432 3628   

Website http://stbernards-burnage.homeip.net      Contact: michaelkujacz@hotmail.com 
27th Sunday MASS 7/ Creed 11; Sunday P. 137 Eucharistic Prayer 3 (p27) 

Hymns; 583, 560,697, 309 

Pope Francis has appointed Bishop John Arnold, Auxiliary Bishop  

of the Archdiocese of Westminster, as Bishop of Salford. He  

will  be the eleventh Bishop of Salford,  succeeding Bishop  

Terence Brain who was appointed in 1997. Bishop John Arnold  

was ordained Priest in July 1983 and after completing further 

studies in Rome he was appointed to Westminster Cathedral as  

a chaplain with responsibilities for the  Westminster Hospital  

in 1985. In 1989 he was appointed as Sub-administrator of 

 Westminster Cathedral. In 1993 he became parish priest of Our Lady of Mount  

Carmel and St George in Enfield and remained there until 2001, when he was appointed as  

Chancellor and Vicar  General of the Archdiocese. Bishop Arnold was appointed as an  

Auxiliary Bishop of the Archdiocese of Westminster on 3rd February 2006, with 

 responsibility for the pastoral care of the deaneries of Barnet, Brent, Enfield, Haringey,  

 and Harrow. Let us promise to pray for him as he takes up this new pastoral role, and  

give thanks for the harvest gathered in by Bishop Terence. 

  

We begin our New Sacramental Programme this Thursday: it is a much changed 

programme and is called “With you always”, it is very important that parents and 

guardians come along, as the emphasis will be on families preparing together. There is a 

choice of meetings 8-45am and 6pm. Catechists welcome. 

 

Next Sunday we are going to celebrate Harvest at 10am Mass, I have asked the School 

to help with the liturgy, so come ready to give thanks! If you can bring a tin for the food 

bank or packets of cereals, or biscuits that would be great and they can be brought up at 

the offertory: we will also take a retiring collection as our first contribution to the Food 

Bank promise of support.     Don’t forget you daily decade of the Rosary, if you can’t 

manage it all! God Bless mjk 

 

Francis tweet; Jesus understands our weaknesses and sins; and he forgives us if we 

allow ourselves to be forgiven. 
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THE HOLY FATHER’S INTENTIONS [October] 

General prayer intention for October is: "That those feeling so crushed by life that they 

wish to end it may sense the nearness of God's love."  

 His mission intention is: "That the celebration of World Mission Day may help all 

Christians realise that we are not only receivers but proclaimers of God's word." 
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Harvest Mass 

+ I offer our prayers and sympathy to the family and friends of Alan O’Donnell, who has 

died; may the angels lead him into paradise. + 

 

Masses this week: Kevin Goldrick, Cissie Corrigan, Pat Scally, Luke Marron, Berta & Sami, 

John Cross, Eileen Brennan, K Connolly & Family, Get Well Mass, Mary Duffy, Philip & 

Ursula Deignan, Shan Fahey, Ana Bugel, James Barratt, Bernard Cain, Sr. Margaret Duffy, 

Pat Jones, Noreen-Yvonne Cookson, Sandy Busby, Denis O’Donnell, Tony Gavin, Fr Eamon 

Walsh, Margaret & Paddy Sweeney, George Hickey, Patrick Brennan and Birthday 

anniversary 

 

  Sick; please commend to your prayers the sick and housebound of the Parish 

especially,  Daniel, Martin, Sarah, Debbie Griffin, Louis Kitt, John Thompson, Tony 

Moores, Pat Jones, Leanne Todd, Tony Masterson, Michael Doyle, Eileen McMahon, Bob 

Cook, Micky Duffy, Jacob Bannister, Eddie & Olive Hogan, Janet Roberts, Kathleen 

Curley, Simon Kelly, Fr. Michael Hoare, Mary & John Featherstone, John Doona, 

Margaret Keable, Ruth Sivori, Pat Preston, Clare Bainbridge, Breda Gallagher, Dr Sean 

Doohan, Sheila MacCrimmon, Carolyn Smith, Pat Reid, Simon McDermott, Julie Ann 

Keeney, Stephen Gatley, Kath Rafter, Margaret Keable, Constance Murphy, Maria Baker, 

Denny McGuigan, Betty Foster,  Steven Moorhouse, Dorothy Hampsey, Michael 



Flatley, Martin & Michael Rock, Lou i s  Kerr ,  Mary Whieldon, Delia Connelly and Colin 

Pearson. 

 

 The Sacrament of Baptism: Pick up yours forms after Mass and return them to the 

presbytery: our next Baptism meeting is THIS Tuesday 7th October in the House. 

 

The Divine Mercy prayer Group are meeting together on Thursday’s at 1-30pm in the 

Church; why not join them? 

 

Our Lady’s Lamp burns last week for Mary Elliot and this week for the 

griffin Family.Thank you. There is a list at the back of the Church if you would 

like to be involved on any particular week. Suggested offering £5 

 

DROP IN THURSDAY after Mass in the Parish Hall open till 3pm, 

Good conversation, games, newspapers, constant tea and coffee, 

and toast.  Homemade soup and bread and homemade treats at 12-

30pm, lovely warm atmosphere: don’t be shy come and join our regulars become one 

yourself! This event is for all our Parishioners and members of our local community why 

not pop in and show your support?   

 

TODDLERS GROUP.  The group has now re-opened. 9.30am --11.30am every Tuesday; 

Further enquiries to Anne 431 7212. 

 

Our Monday Club, “young at heart” is open once more and always delighted to have new 

people from the Parish and our local community. 

 

This Harvest season we remember those in our global family who have very little to eat. 

Thanks to your CAFOD Harvest Fast offerings returned today many families are given  

a goat, or bee hives or helped to grow food which makes all the difference. Thank you 

for your generosity. 

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR SATURDAY 29th NOVEMBER. CHRISTMAS DRAW RAFFLE 

TICKETS are on sale now and until the week of the fair. Why not pick up a few book and 

sell to your family and friends; Lovely prizes to be had. Please return counterfoils and 

monies any Sunday before or after both Masses. If you have a problem please contact 

Bernadette 0161 442 5965. Thank you for your continued support. 

 

QUIZ NIGHT Thank you to everyone who helped or took part in the quiz. A great time 

was had by all. What's more we raised £390 which will be put to good use especially at 

this time of the year. Well done everyone. 

 

It’s Pantomime time: Cinderella at the Stockport Plaza, Friday 19th December coach & 

ticket £14. List now open at the back of Church. Only 100 tickets this year!!!!! 
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